
 

 

This has been a year of surprises. The vote to exit the European Union by the United 

Kingdom and uncertainty surrounding those changes has continued to lead to uncertainty in the 

UK market. Europe is bracing for another potential populist backlash with the upcoming Italian 

constitutional referendum coming up on December 4th. France’s conservative candidate is up for 

election next year. Overall there is plenty of uncertainty in the European markets. Lower 

exposure in Europe remains the best path in our opinion for now. We are underweight European 

Equities.  

The implications of the surprising election results in the U.S. has accelerated the trends 

prior to the outcome. Bond prices are reflecting expectations of reflation as the yield curve 

continues to steepen. The stock market has shifted from risk-off to risk-on.  The election of 

Donald Trump, the populist or the pragmatist, will determine much in the market going forward. 

We proceed with caution but feel that the growth of the economy and lower regulations will fuel 

future growth and inflation. We are overweight US equities compared to markets overseas.  

The likelihood is almost certain that the Federal Reserve will raise interest rates by 25 

basis points in December. The Fed continues to use a cautionary approach as the economy is 

heating up. The expectation of fiscal spending on infrastructure, although this may not happen 

for a year or two, will continue to put downward pressure on bonds and increase interest rates in 

our opinion. The dollar is extending the pre-election rally as commodity prices continued to rise.  

We have taken measures to protect further downside in bonds.  

We will continue to monitor policies and changes in the marketplace that impact on our 

portfolios and make adjustments as necessary. Thank you for your continued support and we 

look forward to discussing your portfolio and your thoughts.  

 

Teresa Finney WMS, AIF®  

Senior Vice President, Investments 

 
Opinions expressed are not necessarily those of Raymond James & Associates. The author's opinions are 

subject to change without notice. Information contained in this report was received from sources believed to 

be reliable, but accuracy is not guaranteed. Past performance is not indicative of future results. Investing 

always involves risk and you may incur a profit or loss. No investment strategy can guarantee success. It is 

not possible to invest directly in an index. The S&P 500 is an unmanaged Index of 500 widely held stocks. It is 

not possible to invest directly in an index. Please keep in mind that fixed income investments involve risks 

including market risk if sold prior to maturity, credit risk, reinvestment risk, and interest rate risk.  
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